STH to visit Beijing

The Secretary for Transport and Housing, Mr Frank Chan Fan, will depart
for Beijing next Wednesday afternoon (May 15).

Mr Chan will attend the 2019 China Civil Aviation Development Forum on
May 16 and 17 and deliver a speech. The Forum is hosted by the Civil Aviation
Administration of China for senior aeronautical officials, leaders of
international aviation organisations and industrial experts from across the
world to discuss the trend of smart aviation and exchange ideas on other
developments of global civil aviation. Mr Chan will also visit Beijing Daxing
International Airport, which is still under construction, in the morning on
May 18 and return to Hong Kong in the afternoon.

During his absence, the Under Secretary for Transport and Housing, Dr
Raymond So Wai-man, will be the Acting Secretary for Transport and Housing.
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